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AGENDA FOR 

BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES 
REGULAR MEETING 

 

Elkhart Community Schools 
Elkhart, Indiana 

 

June 27, 2023 
 

CALENDAR 
 

Jun 27 6:00 p.m. Public Work Session, J.C. Rice Educational Services Center 

Jun 27 7:00 p.m. Regular Board Meeting, J.C. Rice Educational Services Center 

Jun 27 
Immediately 

Following 
Executive Session, J.C. Rice Educational Services Center 

Jul 11 6:00 p.m. Public Work Session, J.C. Rice Educational Services Center 

Jul 11 7:00 p.m. Regular Board Meeting, J.C. Rice Educational Services Center 

 

******************* 

A. CALL TO ORDER 
 

B. THE ELKHART PROMISE  
 

C. INVITATION TO SPEAK PROTOCOL 

 
D. CONSENT ITEMS: 

 

Minutes – June 13, 2023 – Regular Board Meeting 
Claims 
Fundraisers 

Gift Acceptance 
Conference Leaves 
Grants 

Personnel Report 
 

E. NEW BUSINESS 

 
 Announcement of the Appointment of Interim Superintendent  

 

 School Technology Advancement Account (STAA) Application - The Business Office seeks 
approval of the submission of a School Technology Advancement Account (STAA) 

Application. 
 

 Sale of iPads – The Business Office seeks authorization for the bulk sale of iPads having 

reached the end of their lifecycle. 
 

 Financial Report – May 2023 

 
 Insurance Update  

 



BOARD AGENDA June 27, 2023 
 
 

2 
 

  

F. INFORMATION AND PROPOSALS 
 

 From Audience 
 

 From Superintendent and Staff 

 
 From Board 

 

G. ADJOURNMENT 
 

 



MINUTES 

OF THE REGULAR MEETING 
OF THE BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES 

 
Elkhart Community Schools 

Elkhart, Indiana 
 

June 13, 2023 
 

J.C. Rice Educational Services Center, 2720 California Road, Elkhart 
– at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Place/Time 

 

Board Members Dacey S. Davis Jeffrey S. Bliler 
Present: Troy E. Scott Mike Burnett 

 Douglas K. Weaver Kellie L. Mullins 
  Anne M. VonDerVellen 

   
   

 

Roll Call 

Board vice president Troy Scott called the regular meeting of the Board 
of School Trustees to order. 
 

Call to 
Order 

Board secretary Doug Weaver recited the Elkhart Promise. 
 

The Elkhart 
Promise 

Mr. Scott discussed the invitation to speak protocol. 
 

 

By unanimous action by roll call, the Board approved the following 
consent items: 

 

Consent Items 

Minutes – May 23, 2023 – Public Work Session 
Minutes – May 23, 2023 – Regular Board Meeting 

 

Minutes 

Payment of claims totaling $10,030,897.00 as shown on the 

June 13, 2023, claims listing.  (Codified File 2223-149) 
 

Payment of 

Claims 

Proposed school fundraisers in accordance with Board policy. 

(Codified File 2223-150) 
 

Fundraisers 

The following donations were made to Elkhart Community 
Schools (ECS):   One (1) EK Blessing Scholastic Trumpet (SN 
437899), with a fair market value of $295, to the Elkhart 

Community Schools’ (ECS) music department from Jeanette 
Krabill; $500 to EHS volleyball team from Jack and Angie Welter 

to help with the purchase of travel apparel and training 
equipment for the program; $1,000 to the Pierre Moran athletic 
department from Brian and Amanda Jamison Charitable Fund of 

the Elkhart Community Foundation to help with the support and 

Gift 
Acceptances 
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continued growth of the athletic program; $1,000 to EHS 
cheerleading team from Lippert Components to assist with the 

growth of the program; $500 to EHS volleyball team from Ron 
and Alicia Maure to help with the purchase of travel apparel and 

training equipment for the program; $500 to EHS volleyball 
team from Notre Dame Federal Credit Union, care of Ronnie 
Bogle, to help purchase travel apparel and training equipment 

for the program; $1,000 to the Teenage Parent Program (TAPP) 
from Paths to Quality to help where needed within the program; 

$2,715 to EHS student activities extra-curricular account from 
Rod Williams to purchase supplies, equipment, and for student 
fees; $500 to EHS from Simplified Tool, care of Katie Kessler, 

for the purchase of travel apparel and training equipment for 
the program; and $1,000 to Elkhart Area Career Center, (EACC) 

from Unity Physicians Hospital, care of Jennifer Medich, to be 
used in the Surgical Services program. 
 

Conference leave requests in accordance with Board policy for 
staff members as recommended by the administration on the 

June 13, 2023 listings.  (Codified File 2223-151) 
 

Conference 
Leave 

Requests 

Confirmed overnight trip request for EHS girls track and field 
team to travel to Bloomington, Indiana on June 2 – 3, 2023 for 
the State competition and EHS unified track team to travel to 

Bloomington, Indiana on June 2 – 3, 2023 for the State 
competition. 

  

Overnight Trip 
Requests 

 
 

 
Approval of one (1) agreement for consulting services.  

(Codified File 2223-152) 
 

 
Approval of three (3) agreements related to compensation.  

(Codified File 2223-153)  
 

Appointment of the following one (1) certified employee on 

dates indicated:   
Sarah Flagg – assistant principal at Pierre Moran, 

8/1/2023 

 
Employment of the following thirteen (13) certified staff 

effective on dates indicated: 
Nathan Burkey – music at Pierre Moran, 8/14/23 
Heidi Brewton – special education intern at Exceptional 

Learners, 8/14/23 
Kathleen Coates – language arts at Elkhart High, 8/14/23 

Personnel 
Report 

 
Service 

Agreement 
 
 

Compensation 
Agreements 

 
Appointment of 
Certified 

Administrator  
 

 
Certified 
Employment 
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Thomas Guthrie – science at Pierre Moran, 8/14/23 
Melanie Isenbarger – science at Elkhart High, 8/14/23 

Kathryn Lane – language arts at Elkhart High, 8/14/23 
James Martin – special education at Pierre Moran, 

8/14/23 
Tina McConnell – special education at Beardsley, 8/14/23 
Dwight Mood – social studies at Pierre Moran, 8/14/23 

Katherine Myers – grade 3 at Daly, 8/14/23 
Nevaeh Prater – science at Elkhart Academy, 8/14/23 

Alejandra Puentes – grade 4 at Pinewood, 8/14/23 
Yvette Wolter – science at Pierre Moran, 8/14/23 

 

Retirement of the following three (3) certified staff members, 
effective on date indicated: 

Kelly Brown – grade 5 at Beardsley, 5/25/23 with 37 
Years of Service 

Michael Drews – business at Elkhart High, 5/25/23 with 

25 Years of Service 
Peggy Zimmerman – grade 1 at Pinewood, 6/2/23 with 

26 Years of Service 
 

Resignation of the following eleven (11) certified staff members, 
effective on date indicated: 

Marissa Batt – social studies at North Side, 5/25/23 

Arianna Bontrager – special education at Pierre Moran, 
5/25/23 

Kristin Buck – grade 2 at Bristol, 5/25/23 
Alexandria Cupery – kindergarten at Beardsley, 5/25/23 
Danielle Gaff – speech pathologist at Eastwood, 5/25/23 

Barbara Gingerich – childcare at EACC, 5/25/23 
Mallory Hill – social studies at North Side, 5/25/23 

Gabrielle Luster-Bartz – kindergarten at Osolo, 5/25/23 
Benjamin Polk – physical education at Beardsley, 5/25/23 
Joseph Rallo – social studies at North Side, 5/25/23 

Ashley Schuman –  special education at Bristol, 5/25/23 
 

Unpaid leave for the following two (2) certified staff effective on 
dates indicated: 

Alexis Carroll-Troyer – kindergarten at Beck, beginning 

8/14/23 and ending 5/31/23 
Brittany Choler – social studies at West Side, beginning 

8/14/23 and ending 5/31/24 
 

Death of the following one (1) certified staff effective on dates 

indicated: 
Todd Kelly – behavior support at Exceptional Learners, 

5/24/23 with 10 Years of Service 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Certified 
Retirement 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Certified 
Resignations 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Certified 
Unpaid Leave 
 

 
 

 
 
Certified Death 
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Employment of the following seven (7) classified employees 
effective on dates indicated: 

Stacey Essex – secretary at Food Service, 6/5/23 
Marek Mazurek – reporter and assignment editor at 

WVPE, 6/12/23 
Kelzie Morgan – custodian at Osolo, 6/5/23 
Jeffrey Parrott – reporter and assignment editor at WVPE, 

6/5/23 
John Stephens – business account manager at WVPE, 

6/12/23 
Emily Wenzel – grant coordinator at ESC, 6/5/23 
Kyle Workman – custodian at West Side, 6/5/23  

 
Reassignment of the following one (1) classified employee, 

effective on dates indicated: 
Heidi Brewton – special education intern at Exceptional 

Learners, 5/25/23 

 
Resignation of the following four (4) classified employees, 

effective on dates indicated: 
Makyia Banks – bus helper at Transportation, 5/25/23 

Teri Shreiner – food service at Eastwood, 5/25/23 
Collette Sharp – BCBA at Eastwood, 5/25/23 
Stephanie Slagel – food service at Pinewood, 5/25/23 

 
Retirement of the following two (2) classified employees, 

effective on dates indicated: 
Cindy Carroll – custodian at Eastwood, 6/30/23 with 24 

Years of Service 

JoEllen Frend –  bus driver at Transportation, 5/25/23 
with 15 Years of Service 

 
Termination of the following three (3) classified employees, 
effective on dates indicated: 

Adam Hancock – mechanic at Transportation, 6/13/23 in 
accordance with Policy 3139.01S 

Jacqueline Pietrzak – custodian at North Side, 6/13/23 in 
accordance with Policy 3139.01S 

Brigid Steinhagen – paraprofessional at Feeser, 6/13/23 

in accordance with Policy 3139.01S 
 

Classified 
Employment 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Classified 

Reassignment 
 

 

 
Classified 

Resignations 
 

 
 
 

 
Classified 

Retirements 
 
 

 
 

 
Classified 
Terminations 

Board member Kellie Mullins expressed condolences for two (2) ECS 
employees, Todd Kelly and Travis Jackson, recently who passed; a 
moment of silence followed out of respect for their families. 

 

 

Board vice president Troy Scott read a prepared statement from BWP 

and Board members, which reads as follows:   
 

Superintendent 

Search Update 
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The primary responsibility of the school board is the hiring of the 
Superintendent.  The Board of Trustees has held many executive 

sessions over the past several months to fill the position of 
superintendent.  The Elkhart School Board hired BWP & Associates, a 

national search firm, to identify the best candidates.  Since Indiana is 
on the leading edge of School Choice with the funding following the 
student, this element creates a competitive opportunity for the 

incoming leader.  Elkhart School District is of good size and has some 
clear strengths as well as opportunities for improvement.  The 

candidates that responded see the opportunities and how they can 
bring their experiences and capabilities to address the needs of our 
district; therefore, we received a high level of interest in this 

opportunity. 
 

A Leadership Profile was developed based on input from over a 

thousand survey respondents, interviews with Board members, and 
multiple focus groups that were conducted by BWP.  The information 
for the profile can be found on the ECS website.  
 

The Board recognizes the importance of selecting the best highly 
qualified and visionary leader to guide our school district in the pursuit 

of academic excellence, student success, and with the necessary skills 
needed to “right size” our district. Because this is such a 
transformative hire, the Board has yet to reach a consensus on such 

an important leadership position. 
 

In the short term, the Board anticipates appointing a highly qualified 

interim superintendent to serve the students, staff, and community of 
Elkhart Community Schools.  
 

We will continue to provide updates to the community based on our 
progress.   
 

The Board values the input and engagement of the community 

throughout this process.  
 

The Board remains committed to providing a high quality education to 

all students in the Elkhart Community Schools District.  We are 
confident that through collaborative efforts we will identify the best 
candidate to lead our district into a successful future. 
  
Mr. Weaver made a motion, and Board member Kellie Mullins seconded 

it, for Mr. Frank Serge, the remaining available finalist, as determined 
to be a qualified finalist by the National Recruiting Consultant 
Company of BWP as well as the ECS Board of School Trustees, to be 

extended an offer of employment to serve as ECS’s superintendent 
effective July 1, 2023 for a term of not less than three (3) years.   
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Prior to offering the opportunity for public comment, Mr. Scott 
reviewed the bylaws associated with public comment; specifically, 

commenting in regards to employees, or candidates in this 
instance.  While community members have the right to address the 

Board regarding its employees (candidates), the Board will not discuss 
those matters during a regular Board meeting since these discussions 
might include confidential information.  The Board encouraged 

community members to put their concerns regarding employees 
(candidates) in writing to Board president Dacey Davis or district 

counsel/chief of staff, Doug Thorne.  
 

An audience member, who is a retired administrator of 47 years and 
has known Mr. Serge for 26 years, spoke to Mr. Serge’s character as 

a dedicated parent, husband, and mentor actively involved in the 
Elkhart community, and a skillfully focused educator and 

administrator.  He has witnessed all of this over the past 26 years but 
got an up-close experience when he came to work as the interim 
assistant principal at PMMS.    
 

An audience member shared she was excited to learn Mr. Serge was a 
candidate as he has been a longstanding member of the community 

and is invested in ECS.  He has been a positive force at ECS 
implementing discipline, structure, high expectations, and always 
shows concern for both students and teachers.   
 

An audience member, past parent and current Elkhart resident, 
commended Mr. Serge as his son was a successful graduate of Elkhart 

Central High School.  During his son’s time at Central, he witnessed 
Mr. Serge running a school that prepares students for future success; 

he walks his talk. 
 

An audience member, ECS parent and employee, shared how Mr. 
Serge has transformed PMMS this school year.  The building now has 

structure, discipline, and set behavior expectations which has allowed 
for teachers and students to focus on education.  He fixes one thing 

and then moves on to the next. Mr. Serge has a vision to get kids back 
to grade level and be education focused. 

 

An audience member, past student of Mr. Serge/ECS, an ECS parent, 

and active community member spoke of how Mr. Serge valued him as 
a person at a time when he did not value himself.  Mr. Serge showed 

him compassion, demanded things of him he did not know he was 
capable of, lifted him up while pushing him to places he did not know 
he was capable of going.  Mr. Serge took the time to invest in him and 

now he is giving back and investing in ECS kids today.  
 

An audience member shared his disappointment in the Board and 

Elkhart community at large as he believes it is crazy to be arguing 
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about things that are not going to make “us” better.  Some of the most 
talented people live in Elkhart and there is no reason everyone should 

not be working together for the betterment of ECS and the Elkhart 
community.  He was there to support Mr. Serge and thanked him for 

all he has done for him.  He asked the Board and the community to 
put their differences aside and do what was best for Elkhart; we need 
to do better, just do better. 
 

An audience member, born and raised in Elkhart, expressed 
disappointment in the Board as confidential information from the 

interviewing process has been revealed to the public causing teachers, 
administrators, and the community to feel pressure to pick a side and 
for Dr. Thalheimer to have to continue to come to principals’ meetings, 

put on a strong face, to be the leader the Board says he is not; and 
now the Board is not able to tell the teachers, administrators, and 

community who that leader is going to be.  She expressed concern 
about the Board being broken, the negative impact this has had on 
others perception of the district, and emphasized it is time to do 

better.  
 

An audience member who has a business in the community, children 

who attend ECS, and was a graduate of ECS, asked the Board to stop 
wasting money and suggested they name an interim superintendent 
to get on track.  He expressed frustration with the Board after they 

completed a national search for superintendent, narrowed it to three 
qualified applicants, two applicants withdrew, and then they refused 

to hire the one remaining; this just does not make sense.   
 

An audience member, parent and former employee who worked under 

Mr. Serge, spoke about how Mr. Serge was a leader and mentor who 
invested in him as an employee, always pushed and encouraged him 
to do better, and walked alongside him through it all.  Mr. Serge saw 

things in him that he did not see in himself.  This is the kind of 
leadership ECS needs now. 
 

An audience member, graduate and longtime teacher/administrator of 
ECS, spoke of Mr. Serge as a mentor and friend, meeting all the 
qualities identified in the leadership profile approved by the 

Board.  The Board is at a pivotal decision for this district and he 
encouraged them to vote for Mr. Serge as superintendent. 

 

An audience member, principal of fourteen (14) years, has worked 
with Mr. Serge and found that they do not always agree, but he is 
always willing to talk about it and work with people.  One thing for 

sure, Mr. Serge always has the best interest of students at heart.  He 
spoke of the difficulty of staffing due to all of the unknowns; ECS needs 

a leader like Mr. Serge. 
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An audience member, graduate of ECS, said he appreciated the 
motion/second to hire Mr. Serge as the superintendent.  ECS is 

breaking, but not yet broken; therefore, it is important to put 
appropriate leadership in place.  Mr. Serge is engaged and known for 

being a collaborator, leader, friend, and visionary, always pushing to 
get things done for students which is what ECS needs right now.   
 

An audience member, ECS mom and employee of PMMS, spoke of the 

impact Mr. Serge had on PMMS this school year.  He has helped her 
grow as an employee as well as a parent and always has an open door 

policy for staff and students alike.  His leadership would be great for 
ECS. 
 

An audience member, who served ECS for thirty-seven (37) years, 

remembered a day when ECS was considered the Cadillac of education 
in Indiana and she was the luckiest person to work there.  A vibrant 

community needs a vibrant school system.  Over the years, she 
witnessed Mr. Serge’s ability to be a problem solver in an effort to 
keep even the most difficult students in school.  He has the inherent 

ability to form leadership teams, analyze data, and stay student 
focused.  As a high school principal, he has been exposed to all aspects 

of the district making him a qualified candidate.  In closing, she asked 
for Mr. Serge to be appointed as superintendent. 
 

An audience member, who is a product of Concord, always thought of 

Central as being the worst high school; that being said, she almost 
transferred her kids to Central because of the improvements Mr. Serge 

made during his tenure as principal.  He is a person who has stayed 
involved with ECS, keeps coming back to help, and staff and students 

know and respect him.  She hopes to have the opportunity to support 
Mr. Serge as superintendent. 
 

An audience member shared that the Board has said they hired BWP 

and Associates to ensure they hire the most qualified superintendent; 
one with experience as a sitting superintendent, a doctorate, 

superintendent license, etc.  She feels the Board is not being honest 
and transparent about the process and in the end, did not listen to the 
expert advice of BWP and Associates.  She does not understand why 

superintendent experience and higher education did not have a higher 
priority through this process. 

 

An audience member shared she worked hand and glove with Mr. 
Serge for twenty-nine (29) years and knows him well.  He brought 
change to Central in everything from increasing academic opportunity 

to working with parents/students to address neighborhood problems 
that spilled over into school.  Mr. Serge does not have to do this, but 

wants to do what is best for ECS and the Elkhart community to move 
this school district forward in the right direction. 
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An audience member shared, as an elected official, she understands 
what the Board is going through.  She respects Mr. Serge as an 

educator, and is not for or against him being named superintendent.  If 
the motion carries, we as a community will need to move on and work 

together in order to move our district forward.  The word community 
contains the word “unity” and this process was supposed to provide 
just that, bringing the community together.  Now the Board has a job 

to discuss how their decision can make this happen, moving ECS 
forward.  She then thanked Dr. Thalheimer for all he has done for the 

district. 
 

An audience member expressed his disappointment in the Board’s 
actions and inability to find a candidate.  He continued by saying they 

need to remove the politics, set aside personal feelings, and act in the 
best interest of the students.  He reminded Board members of the 

School Board Member’s Code of Ethics and expressed hope that their 
actions have not ruined ECS’s chance of getting a superintendent. 
 

Mr. Weaver agreed with the School Board Code of Ethics and would 

like to move forward with procuring the best professional leader 
available, as stated in the code.  He encouraged the Board to bring 

school business back to the public by being open and transparent with 
the community.  Mr. Weaver spoke about consensus, an agreement 
on some decisions by all members of a group, rather than the 

majority.  There is currently only one (1) known and available 
candidate willing to take the risk to accept the superintendent’s 

position based on current Board approval (4-3 split vote); the minority 
supports this qualified candidate whereas the majority of the Board 

does not have an available qualified candidate. Next, he addressed 
public concern regarding the qualifications of candidates making 
known the last two (2) finalists did not hold a superintendent’s license 

as this was not a requirement; although, both candidates were 
qualified and could obtain one from the Indiana Department of 

Education (confirmed by BWP).  Next, Mr. Weaver referenced the 
leadership profile used in the superintendent search and the fact that 
Mr. Serge meets the criteria outlined in the profile.  Prior to this 

meeting, BWP encouraged the Board to ground their assessment in 
discussions for the finalists in the profile as there was a consensus as 

a Board that all final candidates met said criteria.  In closing, Mr. 
Weaver spoke about transparency and how the Board failed in 
providing such through this process; a meet and greet for finalists 

should have been offered.  The Board relied on the experts to lead 
them through this process so they were able to make good decisions 

by adhering to the process.  The Board agreed all finalists were 
qualified and are now backing out of their promise.   
 

Board member Anne VonDerVellen explained this has been a journey 

for all Board members and they have learned a lot through the 
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process.  While evaluating the district’s strengths and weaknesses, 
they realized there were big challenges to address including righting 

the size of the district to obtain financial viability as well as improving 
academic achievement.  A lot of people fit the leadership profile, but 

in looking at the vision of the district, she wants ECS to be known for 
excellence in education, having outstanding programming and 
curriculum, and exceeding state averages in every category with an 

ultimate goal of becoming a Blue Ribbon School.  She wants kids 
leaving ECS with the certifications needed to be successful, and those 

who want to continue their education, have what they need to be 
prepared for college.  She wants students who are engaged and 
excited to attend ECS and a community, families, and staff who are 

proud to support their school district.  Past in-state searches for 
superintendents did not get ECS where they needed to be which led to 

the decision to search nationally.  She has learned a lot from the 
candidates and their accomplishments they shared over the course of 
interviews.  The Board has listened to the consultants and have been 

working hard to find the best person to lead the district; the process 
is messy but working.  She has the utmost respect for Mr. Serge, a 

true asset to this community and school district.  There are things the 
district has been trying to achieve in this community for decades, and 

she believes it is time to bring in someone who is highly qualified with 
a lot of experience and a track record of success, bringing new ideas 
and perspectives.  ECS needs a leader who can deal with big 

challenges i.e. buildings, transportation, and curriculum and 
instruction to name a few. At some point, the Elkhart community needs 

to start supporting their school system and parents need to start 
supporting their student’s teachers and schools; this is a partnership 
and everyone needs to work together.  The Board needs to ensure the 

right person is named superintendent; therefore, the Board needs to 
keep looking to find the best candidate.  Naming an interim is the 

solution to provide the additional time needed to find that person. 
 

Board member Jeff Bliler agreed the best candidate needs to be hired 
as superintendent which is why a national search firm was hired.  To 

clarify for the public, there were twenty-two (22) applicants and six 
(6) of those applicants were selected to be interviewed.  There was a 

request to have a seventh candidate slated outside of the original 
applicant pool, which was not Mr. Serge.  Mr. Serge was one of the 
candidates brought to the Board by BWP; following the initial 

interview, he made it through to the three finalists.  Mr. Bliler 
considered the following when making his decision:  who will do the 

best job for students and the community; consider the other Board 
members’ perspectives and what would be least damaging to the 
community; as a local official representing a district, make the best 

decision for them; and last and most importantly, act in the best 
interest of kids by choosing the candidate who offers the most 
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vulnerable students hope, protection, encouragement, and whatever 
else it took.  

 

Board member Mike Burnett shared he has been entirely transparent 
from the beginning.  He admitted this is new to him and he did not 

fully understand all that was involved in being a Board member.   He 
knew he would be hiring a new superintendent and setting policy to 
benefit the majority of kids.  He took the time to assure the public that 

none of this is politically motivated on his part.  He approached the 
process from a business standpoint, looking at all candidates through 

a lens of who would be best for the kids, teachers, and 
administrators.  Mr. Burnett clarified that Mr. Serge did make it into 
the final three, but there was strong opposition among some 

members.  He was in turn offered a second interview out of respect 
for the other Board members. The profile specified there was a strong 

need for experience so the new superintendent could hit the ground 
running.  In closing, Mr. Burnett admitted things could have been done 
better, but with the expedited timeline, they simply did not have time 

for additional vetting and community engagement.  They wanted to 
get the superintendent in place in order to move the district 

forward.  Mr. Burnett also wanted to assure the public that he was not 
influenced by anyone in making his decision.  He looked at it from a 

business perspective, specifically looking for someone with experience 
in education, working their way from the ground up, and he will 
continue to do so as they move forward in the search for the 

superintendent.   
 

Board president Dacey Davis spoke about the difficulty of this process 

and how disheartening it was to see the Board so divided.  The Board 
has done their community, family, and staff a disservice based on 
where they are today.  She still believes in the process as it has been 

very thorough.  All the search firms interviewed encouraged the Board 
to find a permanent superintendent instead of an interim, so the Board 

worked towards that goal meeting every Friday for the past 
months.  They agreed as a Board there was a need for someone with 
proven experience and track record.  She acknowledged leadership is 

not all about credentials but with the state of our school district. It was 
not enough to just know Elkhart; the new superintendent needed to 

be prepared and well-versed in all areas including human resources, 
operations, finance, curriculum and instruction, discipline, and so 
much more.  There were good candidates, but unfortunately the one 

who was extended the offer declined, and the other two just did not 
meet the needs of our district.  She expressed great respect for Mr. 

Serge, but feels he is not the best candidate for the superintendent 
position.  She believes the process is working and the Board needs to 
set their differences aside and move forward with the search.  
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Mr. Scott shared he heard things tonight about Mr. Serge which brings 
a feeling of great pride in this district.  To hear all the stories about 

the life-changing influence Mr. Serge had on his students and the great 
things he accomplished across his career, it is clear he made a 

difference, touched the future, and should be proud.  Mr. Scott 
believes Mr. Serge has a place at ECS to continue to impact students 
at the student, academic, or district level.  He also heard things that 

saddened him this evening.  There was a process in place which 
allowed for the Board to meet collectively across several Fridays.  They 

hired a firm to help them in the superintendent search.  All Board 
members had input as things were discussed and decisions were made 
as a group.  There has been a lot of talk about transparency, but what 

happened tonight, with the motion that was made, was not 
transparent, was not an agenda item, and fully undermined the 

process. The agenda item was Superintendent Search Update and he 
was not aware a Board member was planning to bring a motion; that 
is not transparency.  The actions tonight were not a part of the process 

and never discussed with the full Board.  Mr. Scott still believes in the 
process.  He wished the process led to a decision they all could agree 

on, but it didn’t.  That being said, the process in place is a good one 
and should continue to be followed as the Board searches for the right 

superintendent to turn this district around.   
 

Mrs. Mullins questioned the publication of the timeline shown during 
the presentation by BWP during the May 9th Board meeting at the 

Freshman Division.  She and other Board members were not aware 
this timeline was going to be made public; this timeline unnecessarily 

rushed this process.  Mrs. Mullins spoke of the process and how BWP 
provided the Board with six (6) candidates, all of which would make 
ECS a success.  Mr. Serge was among those candidates and BWP 

spoke highly of him based on what they heard from the community 
and school staff.  At this point, an interim superintendent is going to 

be necessary. Is it going to be one or two people? Is it going to be 
someone from the community? This process has become very 
uncomfortable and social media has been horrible, but in the end we 

have two men sitting in this room having to live through all of this 
negativity, along with their families; it is not fair.  Dr. Thalheimer, who 

is trying to figure out what his next steps are while having to listen to 
this noise as the Board navigates through this process, and then there 
is Mr. Serge, who has many in the community who love him, but also 

has many who do not, which has been quite clear on social 
media.  People have been saying Mr. Serge is a polarizing person; but 

in actuality, the Board polarized Mr. Serge.  The Board will be 
appointing an interim superintendent. Whether the Board offers Mr. 
Serge a superintendent’s contract or not, the Board owes it to the 

community to appoint him as interim.  Mrs. Mullins continued, some 
found tonight's motion to be disrespectful, but she explained it was 

her way of being heard.  She feels the Board's past actions failed Dr. 
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Thalheimer and have continued to fail the community within portions 
of this search process believing members have used the process to 

protect themselves. 
 

Mr. Weaver expressed concern as he did not know there could be a 

motion this evening which is why he requested the Superintendent 
Search Update be added to the agenda; it was vacant of such prior to 
his request.  His purpose for this was to allow for public input and 

make them aware of the lack of consensus across the Board.  He 
reiterated that the Board was guided by BWP to use the profile to 

ground their decision making through the search 
process.  Why?  Because the public’s input, as well as the Boards, is 
baked in the profile.  All of the final candidates met the criteria set by 

the profile and there is only one remaining; therefore, the Board 
should hire the one remaining.  If Board members were not willing to 

follow the process through to the end, they should have hired an 
interim superintendent from the beginning.  In closing, Mr. Weaver 
apologized to Mr. Serge, and added the Board owed him a public 

apology as well. 
 

Mr. Bliler added his intention was not to mislead the public with the 

motion that is on the table.  Obviously, this conversation was 
necessary and in turn brought to light the need to go the route of 
hiring an interim superintendent.  He believes the motion should not 

be tabled; there should be a vote in order to allow for transparency. 
 

Mr. Weaver added that he felt the public was heard tonight and 

encouraged anyone who did not feel heard to complete a form and 
speak at the end of the meeting. 
 

Mr. Scott agreed all Board members are aware it is necessary to hire 
an interim but there is a need for them to consider as a group what 
this looks like and to speak with individuals who have done this 

before.   
 

Mr. Scott made a motion to postpone consideration of the motion on 

the floor, with no date certain, naming Frank Serge as superintendent 
for a term no less than three years and Board member Mike Burnett 
seconded the motion.   

 

Mr. Bliler asked Mr. Weaver to clarify his intention with the 
motion.  Was he intending to name Mr. Serge as the superintendent 

or as the interim superintendent?  Mr. Weaver confirmed it was to 
name Mr. Serge as superintendent.  Mr. Bliler then suggested the 
Board vote on the original motion made by Mr. Weaver to put members 

on the record. 
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Mr. Weaver made a motion to amend the motion to bring it back for 
Board consideration during the June 27, 2023 meeting, and Mrs. 

Mullins seconded the motion in order to ensure this motion is not 
forgotten. 
 

Mr. Weaver added he does not want to delay and wants a date certain 
as the next school year is beginning on time in August and a 
superintendent needs to be in place. 
 

An audience member suggested, with all the back and forth between 
Board members, taking the two weeks and coming back on June 27, 

2023 to get it done; the public wants an answer. 
 

An audience member commented that the Board hired a 
superintendent search firm and now they are not accepting what they 

recommend.  Does the Board trust the company they hired or not? 
 

An audience member encouraged the Board to not rush the vote, get 

themselves together, and listen to their constituents before making a 
decision.  It’s too important to rush. 
 

By a vote of 3-4 by roll call (Burnett, Davis, Scott, and VonDerVellen 
opposed), the motion to amend the motion to bring it back for Board 

consideration during the June 27, 2023 meeting did not carry. 
 

By a vote of 4-3 by roll call (Bliler, Weaver, and Mullins opposed), the 
motion to postpone consideration of the motion on the floor, with no 

date certain, naming Frank Serge as superintendent for a term no less 
than three years carried. 
 

Mr. Weaver made a motion to cancel the noticed executive session on 
June 13, 2023 due to the late hour, and Mrs. Mullins seconded the 
motion.  Mr. Scott informed the Board there are guests waiting to 

participate in the executive session who will be providing the Board 
with an opportunity to ask questions regarding interim 

superintendents.  He added members need this time to discuss next 
steps. 
 

Mr. Weaver and Mrs. Mullins both expressed concerns about not being 
aware of the guests being a part of the executive session. 
 

By a vote of 3-4 by roll call (Burnett, Davis, Scott, and VonDerVellen 
opposed), the motion to cancel the executive session did not carry. 
 
By unanimous action by roll call, the Board approved proposed 
revisions to Board Policy 3422.12S – Employees in Miscellaneous 

Positions Compensation Plan with the addition of the assistant 

Board Policy 
3422.12S 
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supervisor of food services position, as presented during the May 23, 
2023 meeting. 

 
By unanimous action by roll call, the Board awarded the Request for 

Proposal (RFP) of food, commodities, fresh produce, supplies, bakery 
and dairy supplies, for a grand total of all RFPs being $4,922,296.04, 
to the lowest, most responsive and responsible bidders including 

Gordon Food Service, Stanz Foodservice, Commercial Foods, Piazza 
Produce, Wallace Packing, Daxwell, Form Plastics, Alpha Kreamo 

Bakers, and Dean Foods.  (Codified File 2223-154) 
 

Food Service 

RFP 

By unanimous action by roll call, the Board unanimously approved the 

dedication of the right-of-way for the River Greenway Project.  Tony 
Gianesi, chief operating officer, confirmed this project was designed to 

connect the neighborhood south of the railroad tracks at Goshen 
Avenue to the river walk along Goshen Avenue and Jackson Boulevard. 
(Codified File 2223-155) 

 

Dedication of 

Right-of-Way 

By unanimous action by roll call, the Board approved an exception to 

facility usage under Policy 7510 for the family of Travis Jackson to use 
the Elkhart High School Freshman Division auditorium and cafeteria 

for a memorial service and post service meal on June 17, 2023.  Mr. 
Weaver inquired about security for the event.  Mr. Scott expressed 
sympathy for the family and acknowledged this is a very emotional 

time but expressed concerns about the liability risks to the district as 
well as the costs associated with waiving this policy for such 

events.  Mr. Gianesi confirmed the family was working with ECS’s 
insurance carrier to purchase liability insurance covering the event and 
the additional cost to the corporation would be between $1,500 – 

$2,000 for the day.  The Board requested the administration bring this 
policy to the Board in the future for further discussion and potential 

changes.  
 

Exception to 

Policy Board 
7510 

One (1) audience member spoke regarding the superintendent search. 
 

One (1) audience member spoke about leadership in transportation. 

 

One (1) audience member asked about the status of early release for 
next school year. 
 

One (1) audience member spoke about having a service dog at Bristol. 
 

Five (5) audience members celebrated Dr. Thalheimer: 

 Expressed appreciation for his ability to work with both teachers 

and administrators alike.  He had a way of saying things and 
was truly a gift who touched many in his time at ECS.   

From the 

Audience 
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 Thanked him for his weekly communication with staff and 
continuous support of staff and students, always leading with 

poise and class.   

 Thanked him for his service and for stepping in during a time 

when the Elkhart community was so divided.  They expressed 
their sadness that Dr. Thalheimer is leaving and for all that 
happened during tonight’s meeting.   

 Thanked him for his amazing service to ECS during which he 
always managed to put students and educators first; this has 

not gone unnoticed.  It is not easy to find a superintendent who 
truly understands public education and the community for which 
they work.  She thanked him for always putting ECS’s wellbeing 

first as he led the district through some very difficult times.  His 
choices have not always been praised by all, but his thoughtful 

grace and dedicated efforts have not gone unnoticed. 

 Spoke of when the Board was searching for a new 
superintendent during the 2018-2019 school year and interim 

superintendent Mark Mow asked for a general consensus from 
the ETA of what they wanted in the next superintendent.  This 

list included the following: embrace diversity completely and 
celebrate differences both in students and staff; consult 

teachers before making changes that impact instruction and 
include teachers in designing or revising of programs; a leader 
with a consistent message for staff and ensure the 

administrative staff would adhere to it; not to have too many 
initiatives all at once and provide resources distributed to all 

buildings, not just the high school; acknowledge the importance 
of the PLC process and have prior experience at all levels; put 
students and staff first, not community politics; and be loyal and 

appreciative of all staff members’ contributions, listening to 
opposing views, and  understanding the value in doing so.  Dr. 

Thalheimer has been this person and done all of these 
things.  She thanked him for his time and effort towards the 
betterment of students and staff, not to mention the positive 

impact he has had on the community.  She has witnessed his 
diligence of pounding the pavement around Elkhart educating 

citizens about the importance of the referendum (two times), 
observed his willingness to meet with any person at any time 
for any reason, appreciated his knowledge of finance, 

curriculum and instruction, and his willingness to collaborate 
with the ETA on legislative matters impacting public 

schools.   Throughout the pandemic, his guidance and frequent 
reminder to just take a deep breath helped to keep staff calm 
during such difficult times.  On behalf of the ETA, she wished 

Dr. Thalheimer the best on all future endeavors.  They are sad 
to see you go. 
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Superintendent Steve Thalheimer spoke of conversations he had over 
the past few weeks and how he is humbled by the trust people put in 

him to implement change during a time when the district was in need 
of a lot of individual and institutional health.  The conversations around 

the merger had fractured people leaving them feeling like they were 
not listened to, and the elementary staff felt as if they were denied 
and ignored.  Due to the state of the district, he began his tenure by 

doing a lot of listening and then moved forward with a plan.  He asked 
a lot of the ECS staff during his tenure, but the kids of ECS’ deserved 

a lot.  He thanked the school family for doing all the work necessary 
in the midst of an unprecedented time in public health; it is something 
he will always cherish and value about the ECS family.  He thanked 

the Board for providing him this opportunity and supporting the things 
being done.  The work going forward is not for just one person, so it 

is up to all of ECS employees to carry forward collaboration and PLCs, 
the continuation of the development of the EL program, the reboot of 
high ability, and to further develop the Schools of Studies.  All of these 

things are bigger than just him, and he hopes people feel they can 
work together and continue to collaborate because there are excellent 

people doing excellent work at ECS.  He closed by thanking ECS for 
one of the highest honors of his professional life. 

 

From the 
Superintendent 

Mr. Weaver spoke of the Catherine Wolf Awards Banquet recognizing 
a female athlete from each school and then congratulating the 

Catherine Wolf Award winner, Aldey Keim.  The Tim Bringle Awards 
Banquet is being held on June 14, 2023.  

 

From the 
Board 

Board Member Anne VonDerVellen thanked Dr. Thalheimer for his 
service and expressed appreciation for his heart always being with the 

kids and what is best for them. 
 

 

Mrs. Mullins thanked Mrs. Thalheimer for sharing Dr. Thalheimer with 
ECS.  She added she was sorry to see him go but excited for him and 
wished him the best. 

 

 

Mr. Scott thanked Dr. Thalheimer for his service, leadership and for 

making his mark on ECS; he made a difference. 
 

 

Ms. Dacey Davis thanked Dr. Thalheimer for the way he has handled 

himself through this difficult time and wished him nothing but the best. 
 

 

Mr. Bliler thanked Dr. Thalheimer and wish him the very best. 
 

 

The meeting adjourned at approximately 9:20 p.m. 

 

Adjournment 
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APPROVED: 
 

 
  ____________________________________ 

  Dacey S. Davis, President 
 

 
  ____________________________________ 

  Troy E. Scott, Vice President 
 

 
____________________________________ 

  Douglas K. Weaver, Secretary 
 

 
____________________________________ 

  Jeffrey S. Bliler, Member 
 
 

  ____________________________________ 
  Mike Burnett, Member 

 
 

____________________________________ 
  Kellie L. Mullins, Member 

 
 

  ____________________________________ 
  Anne M. VonDerVellen, Member 

 

Signatures 

 
 



School Fundraising Activity Description/Purpose
Date(s) of 

Activity
Date 
Submitted Sponsor(s)

Elkhart High - 
Boys Cross-
Country

Student athletes will do a tag-team Run-A-
Thon. Fund raised will help pay for student-
athlete team shirts and basic equipment 
needs. 

9/2/2023 6/8/2023 Adam Homo

Elkhart High - 
Boys & Girls 
Track Teams

Students will solicit donations virtually 
through FanAngel. These funds will be used 
to pay for food, shoes, fees, etc for student-
athletes. Equipment may also be purchased. 

3/1/2024 - 
4/8/2024

6/8/2023 Adam Homo

Elkhart High - 
Volleyball

The team will sell laundry soap bucks & 
tablets. Proceeds will be used for team 
apparel, practice gear, etc.

8/5/2023 - 
8/14/2023

6/9/2023 Jacquie Rost

Please note the following fundraisers are 
presented for confirmation only.





DATE: 6/13/2023

TO: Dr. Steve Thalheimer
Board of School Trustees

FROM: Brian Buckley & Jacquie Rost
Elkhart High School Athletic Department

RE: Donation Approval

A donation in the amount of 1,336.00 has been given to the Elkhart High School
Athletic Department to help purchase Middle School sports uniforms from the Elkhart
Athletic Club. These funds will be used to assist with outfitting our emerging middle
school sports teams.

We are requesting approval from the Board of School Trustees to accept this donation
and that an appropriate letter of acknowledgement and appreciation is sent to:

Indianapolis Colts Foundation,Inc.
7001 W. 56th Street
Indianapolis,IN 46254



DATE: 6/13/2023

TO: Dr. Steve Thalheimer
Board of School Trustees

FROM: Brian Buckley & Jacquie Rost
Elkhart High School Athletic Department

RE: Donation Approval

A donation in the amount of 1,000.00 has been given to the Elkhart High School
Football team from the Indianapolis Colts. These funds will be used to assist with
growth of our Football program.

We are requesting approval from the Board of School Trustees to accept this donation
and that an appropriate letter of acknowledgement and appreciation is sent to:

Indianapolis Colts Foundation,Inc.
7001 W. 56th Street
Indianapolis,IN 46254











 

INTERNAL MEMO 

 
J.C. Rice Educational Services Center 

2720 California Road • Elkhart, IN 46514 

 

 

 

 

To:   Dr. Steven Thalheimer 

From:  Ms. Maggie Lozano 

Date:  June 27, 2023 

 

Personnel Recommendations 

 

CERTIFIED 

 

 

a. Agreement – Authorize District Counsel/Chief of Staff to execute any settlement documents on 

behalf of Elkhart Community Schools related to litigation, subsequent to review of the same by 

members of the Board of School Trustees. 

 

b. New Certified Staff – We recommend the following new certified staff for employment in the 

2023-24 school year: 

 

Gina Blackburn  Monger/Grade 5 

Cara Burkett   Exceptional Learners/Speech Pathologist 

Cassandra Cepeda  EHS/Business Education 

Brenda Cruz   EHS/ENL 

Julie DeWit   Osolo/Kindergarten 

Laura Ebbens   ESC/District EL Coach 

Benjamin Ertner  Daly/Grade 6 

Tina Jones   EHS/Special Education 

Evelyn Mathews  Daly/ENL 

Heidi Miller   Daly/Kindergarten 

Alicia Nagel   Eastwood/Grade 2 

Robin Shaffer   Pierre Moran/Special Education, Alternative Ed 

Mary Smith   Osolo/Grade 5 

Jesse Tindle   Career Center/Construction Trades 
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c. Retirement – We report the retirement of the following employee: 

 

Jon Chevalier   Transportation/Director 15 Years of Service 

 

Timothy Myers  Roosevelt/Grade 3/4 Split 18 Years of Service 

 

d. Resignation – We report the resignation of the following employee: 

 

Matthew Garber  Beck/Assistant Principal 

Began:  8/3/20   Resign:  6/23/23 

 

John Moran   West Side/Science 

Began:  10/25/22  Resign:  5/25/23 

 

Courtney Wesdorp  Beardsley/Kindergarten 

Began:  8/8/22   Resign:  5/25/23 

 

Ryan Wixon   EHS/Physical Education 

Began:  10/4/21   Resign:  5/25/23 

 

 

CLASSIFIED 

a. Resignation – We report the resignation of the following classified employees:  

 

Kathryn Bobson   Eastwood/Registered Behavior Technician 

Began: 11/2/21    Resign: 5/25/23 

 

Sherriann Gard   Osolo/Paraprofessional 

Began: 9/11/14    Resign: 5/25/23 

 

 

b. Retirement - We report the retirement of the following classified employee: 

 

Mary Baker    PACE/Secretary 

Began:  8/24/89    End:  5/31/23 

       YOS: 33 

 

a. Unpaid Leave Request - We recommend an unpaid leave for the following employee: 

  

Haley Burkhart   PACE/Therapist 

Begin: 8/16/23    End:11/28/23 

 

b. Termination – We report the termination of the following classified employee: 
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Charity Ives    Woodland/Custodian 

Began: 3/20/23    End: 6/27/23 

      Policy: 3139.01S 

 

 

c. Deceased- We report the passing of the following classified employee: 

 

Travis Jackson    Freshman Division/Assistant Head Custodian 

Deceased: 6/9/23   11 Years of Service 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
T 
To: ​Dr. Thalheimer  
        Board of School Trustees  
From:​ Jason Inman  
Date: June ​   22nd, 2023  
Subject: ​ School Technology Advancement Account (STAA) 
 

 
 
The Indiana Department of Education makes available low-interest loans for technology projects via 
the School Technology Advancement Account (STAA).  Based on current enrollment, ECS   qualifies

 
for

 a  loan  of   $217,375.   The  Business  Office  seeks  Board  approval  to  take  advantage  of  these  below-
market  interest  rates  to  fund  technology  purchases  that  cannot  be  covered  through  other  sources

 
of

 available  revenue.   These  funds  will  be  used  to  update  our  oldest  classroom  projector  systems
 

and
   license academic  technologies  that  enhance  teaching  and  learning.    

 

The State Board of Education has designated several millions of dollars for technology loans with 
applications being accepted on or before July 14th, 2023.    I am enclosing a copy of the IDOE memo 
on the STAA application process.  I   am requesting  your  authorization  to  submit  an  STAA  application

 during  the   ​June 27th ​ meeting.   If  you  have  any  questions,  please  contact  me  at  574-262-5560.  

 



 

Indiana Government Center North, 9th Floor  •  100 N Senate Ave  •  Indianapolis, Indiana 46204 
317-232-6610  •  www.doe.in.gov 

 
To: Business Managers, Business Officers, and Treasurers         
 
From: Melissa K. Ambre, Director, Office of School Finance, Teresa Hemmerle, Senior Fiscal 
Analyst, Office of School Finance 
  
Date: Monday, June 19, 2023  
 
Subject: School Technology Advancement Account (STAA) Applications 
 
The Office of School Finance will accept School Technology Advancement Account 
applications from Monday, June 19, through Friday, July 14. Per Indiana Code 20-49-6-4, there 
is $5 million appropriated for STAA loans. School officials can use STAA funds for the 
purchase of computer hardware and software to be used for student instruction and for the 
development and implementation of innovative technology projects. The loans must be executed 
by Saturday, June 15, 2024.   
 
APPLICATION PROCESS 
 
The application process for STAA has changed in recent years. School officials interested in 
submitting a STAA application can complete an online application here. 
 
Please note that the application must be completed in one sitting as no applications can be 
saved and revisited on the website. The following steps must be followed to successfully submit 
an application: 
 

1. Download a sample STAA application and a STAA certification page from the Moodle 
in the Public School Finance Community under Common School Funds in the STAA 
folder. 
 

2. Fill out the sample application before entering the information in the online application.  
Obtain the necessary signatures on the STAA certification page. 
 

3. Enter STAA application information in the online application and upload the signed 
STAA certification page.   

 
Applications must be completed no later than 4 p.m. ET on Friday, July 14. School officials 
should print the completed online application and maintain a copy in their office for audit 
purposes. The Office of School Finance will also maintain a file copy.     
 
If the total amount of all requests for advancements is greater than $5 million, the Department 
will rank the requests according to the assessed valuation per pupil. Pursuant to 511 IAC 1-2.5-4, 
the Department will give priority to school corporations with the lowest assessed valuation per 
pupil. 

https://form.jotform.com/231505558621959


 

Indiana Government Center North, 9th Floor  •  100 N Senate Ave  •  Indianapolis, Indiana 46204 
317-232-6610  •  www.doe.in.gov 

 
The advancement amount is determined under the following formula: 
 

Step one: Determine the enrollment of the school corporation, as reported on Form DOE-PE 
 
Step two: Divide the enrollment determined under step one by 25. 
 
Step three: Multiply the amount determined under step two by $500. 

 
If you have questions about the STAA application, please contact 
commonschoolfund@doe.in.gov. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:commonschoolfund@doe.in.gov


STAA Budget FY 2023

Location Description Cost Per Unit # of Units Total Cost

Elkhart High School Adobe Creative Cloud Software Licenses 26.00$              150 3,900.00$         

EHS Freshman Division Adobe Creative Cloud Software Licenses 26.00$              150 3,900.00$         

Middle Schools Adobe Creative Cloud Software Licenses 26.00$              75 1,950.00$         

All Schools Microsoft Select Software Agreement 67,000.03$       1 67,000.03$       

All Schools By Need VDI Licensing for Academic Lab Use 21,957.69$       1 21,957.69$       

Career Center 86" ViewSonic ViewBoards + Carts 6,700.00$         2 13,400.00$       

Elkhart High School 86" ViewSonic ViewBoards + Carts 6,700.00$         2 13,400.00$       

Middle Schools 86" Displays for Labs + Installation 2,912.28$         6 17,473.68$       

Middle School Labs Solstice Screen Sharing Pods 1,549.00$         6 9,294.00$         

Middle Schools Refresh Old Projectors + Installation 3,100.00$         21 65,100.00$       

217,375.40$    Total Project Cost



STAA Certification 
 
I certify, to the best of my knowledge and belief, that the STAA application submitted herewith 
accurately represents a Board approved project. 
 
______________________________               ________________________________  
Superintendent Signature     School Board President Signature  
 
 
______________________________   ________________________________ 
Superintendent printed name    School Board President printed name  
 
 
Date of Board Approval: _________________  
 
 
Dated this ______ day of ___________________, 2023 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
T 
To: ​Dr. Thalheimer  
        Board of School Trustees  
From:​ Jason Inman  
Date: June ​    ,  2023  
Subject: ​ iPad Sales      
 

 
 

             
                

               
                

                
                 
               

  
 

 

The attached list of ECS iPads have reached the end of their life cycle for our 1:1 program.  The  
Business Office seeks Board approval to sell these 2,497  iPads  that  were  purchased  with  
Common

 
School Loan funding.  A number of companies have approached us about purchasing 

the
 

devices
 

at a nominal buy back price and we will solicit the best value possible.   The 
revenue

 
received

 
will

 
be used to further fund the district 1:1 program.  

Click for Attachment

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1ELLicvHWf2SOT0Egm_8SuVGMNfAlk607/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=101306299366567959381&rtpof=true&sd=true


CASH:

     Petty Cash                                          500.00$                

BANK ACCOUNTS:

     Teachers Credit Union                                                       2,994,278.20$      
     Lake City Bank – Accounts Payable (958,609.37)          
     Lake City Bank – Payroll Account                                      (11,382.41)            
     Lake City Bank – Flex Account                                          75,826.73             
     Lake City Bank – Merchant Account                                  -                        
     Lake City Bank – Prepaid Lunch                                        890,592.90           
     Lake City Bank – Deposit Account 30,894,489.02      
     Lake City Bank – Book Rental -                        

INVESTMENTS:

     Certificate of Deposit  -                        
                                                                                                                            

ACCOUNT BALANCES/INVESTMENT DETAIL
May 2023

33,885,695.07$       



Total Expenditures as 
of May 2023

Total % of Allocation 
Expended

Account Budget % of Total Budget

$1,618,392.00 96.19% Instruction - Regular Programs $1,682,429.00 14.31%

$167,851.92 61.08% Instruction - Special Programs $274,801.00 2.34%

$449,915.92 99.71% Instruction - Summer School Programs $451,209.00 3.84%

$203,646.05 94.54% Instruction - Remediation Programs $215,418.00 1.83%

$284,990.03 82.35% Support Services-Students $346,073.00 2.94%

$756,573.57 82.30% Support Services-Instruction $919,242.89 7.82%

$105,683.07 97.94% Support Services-General Admin $107,910.00 0.92%

$123,515.71 100.00% Student Transportation $123,516.00 1.05%

$306,621.54 98.09% Community Service Operations $312,592.00 2.66%

$6,912,695.50 100.42% Facilities Acquisition and Construction $6,883,650.00 58.55%

$55,148.54 12.54%
Non Programmed Charges/Transfer

$439,659.00 3.74%
10,985,033.85 93.44% $11,756,499.89 100.00%

     Expenditures for May 2023 consisted of Salaries and Benefits pertaining to student support (remediation / tutoring),
             ongoing after school supports, construction services, and supplies per directives approved through the grant.

ESSER II - Utilization Review
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ESSER II - Expenditure to Budget as of 5/31/23

Total Expenditures as of May 2023

Budget



YTD Expenditures as of May 2023
Total % of Allocation 

Expended
Account Budget

% of Total 
Budget

3,032,689.01 64.75% Instruction - Regular Programs $4,683,726.72 17.74%

579,305.72 147.52% Instruction - Special Programs $392,690.00 1.49%

36,426.94 100.42%

Instruction - Adult/Continuing 
Ed Programs

$36,274.00 0.14%

334,427.42 23.91%
Instruction - Summer School 

Programs $1,398,625.00 5.30%

395,816.25 25.79%
Instruction - Remediation 

Programs $1,534,501.00 5.81%

874,460.24 39.25% Support Services Students 2,228,127.00 8.44%

3,971,536.79 72.90% Support Services - Instruction 5,448,285.00 20.63%

126,929.10 31.32%
Support Services - General 

Admin 405,203.00 1.53%

316,762.78 8.91% Operations and Maintainance 3,555,243.00 13.47%

310,506.75 34.06% Student Transportation 911,601.00 3.45%

277,503.99 28.94% Community Service Operations 958,804.00 3.63%

1,221,133.44 48.35%
Facilities Acquisition and 

Construction $2,525,707.00 9.57%

492,982.70 21.21%
Non-Programmed Charges 

Transfer $2,324,642.00 8.80%
$11,970,481.13 45.34% $26,403,428.72 100.00%

Expenditures for May 2023 consisted of salaries/benefits, professional development, and supplies for budgeted programming.

ESSER III - Utilization Review
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ESSER III - Expenditure to Budget as of 5/31/2023

YTD Expenditures as of May 2023

Budget






	Agenda - June 27, 2023
	Fundraisers for board 6.27.23
	Donation - Heart City Health
	Donation - IN Colt MS
	Donation - IN Colts
	Donation - Paths to Quality
	Conference Leaves 6.27.23
	Grant Application Request 6.27.23
	HR Report 6.27.23
	STAA_Application_FY_2023_FIN
	STAA Application FY 2020.pdf
	STAA Memo to Board.pdf


	Memo iPad_Sales_June.27.23
	Financial 6.27.23
	ESSER II, Utilization Review, as of 5-31-23
	ESSER II, Expenditure to Budget, 5-31-23
	ESSER III, Utilization Review, as of 5-31-23
	ESSER III, Expenditure to Budget, 5-31-23

	Insurance Report 6.27.23
	Budget Timeline 6.27.23



